Listing Coho Salmon as Endangered Ignores 

Science and Existing Protections 

Summary

On June 28, 2005, a coalition of forest landowners, ranchers and farmers, joined by the California Chamber of Commerce, filed a lawsuit against the California Fish and Game Commission and the California Department of Fish and Game for their decision to adopt and approve listing coho salmon as “endangered” along the Central California coast and as “threatened” along the Northern California coast to the Oregon border under the California Endangered Species Act.

The lawsuit maintains that the Commission and the Department failed to establish that the listing is necessary and doesn’t already serve the same purpose as other state or federal regulations. The lawsuit holds that the Commission failed to comply with key provisions of the California Endangered Species Act and Administrative Procedure Act in approving the listing. 

Facts and Figures

Fact:  The Department of Fish and Game has acknowledged that its scientific information is inadequate to support a population analysis—the core basis for listing under the California Endangered Species Act.
  

Fact:  While landowners cannot allow a single coho salmon to be killed in fresh water, regulators allows commercial fishing operators to catch and kill coho in the ocean as a byproduct of catching other fish species. 
Fact:  A substantial body of research on the current status of coho salmon in Central and Northern California demonstrates the effectiveness of conservation measures in promoting both adult and juvenile coho salmon populations.

Fact:  California’s listing of coho salmon as “threatened” and “endangered” unnecessarily duplicates its listing and protections measures under the federal Endangered Species Act and numerous other state watershed regulations. 

Fact: Since the federal listing in 1997, California has instituted significant regulations for coho salmon and resource managers have invested more than $100 million in voluntary protection measures.

Fact: The new regulations expected to accompany the listing are estimated to cost forestland managers more than $30 million per year—with no added benefit to protecting salmon populations.  This is in addition to the more than $100 million land managers continue to spend on voluntary and cooperative restoration efforts as well as nearly $20 million in timber harvest permit preparation costs, and fees paid to the Department of Fish and Game and other regulatory agencies.   







� Report by Hanson Environmental, Inc., “Comments on the Status Review of California Coho Salmon North of San Francisco – Report to the California Fish and Game Commission” April 2002, (Pages 3,4, 8) 





� Report by Hanson Environmental, Inc., “Central and Northern California Coho Salmon Significant New Information 2002 through 2004,” presented to the California Fish and Game Commission and the California Department of Fish and Game, May 2004





� Please see “Coho Conservation Measures” fact sheet for details.





